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                                                                    240, avenue Graham, bureau 630
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                                                Winnipeg (Manitoba)  R3C 0J7

Phone: (204) 945-7613





                                                Téléphone : 204 945-7613


Fax:      (204) 948-2896





                                                Télécopier : 204 948-2896
December 14, 2016
Re:  Public Sector Compliance with The Accessibility for Manitobans Act (AMA)
Greetings,

On behalf of the Province of Manitoba, I invite your organization to learn about The Accessibility for Manitobans Act (AMA) and its implications for your public sector organization. 
The Disabilities Issues Office (DIO) is continuing to offer free half day training workshops in Winnipeg on How to Create an Accessibility Plan in the months of January, February, March and April 2017, in the afternoons.  Please visit our website Accessibility Manitoba in the Events area for further details. 
The AMA became law on December 5, 2013.  While this legislation will affect all Manitoba public, private and not-for-profit organizations, the AMA requires public sector organizations to take the lead. 
Beginning in 2016, the Manitoba Government, all public sector organizations and large municipalities must develop an accessibility plan that ensures barrier-free policies, programs, practices and services. Included among the affected organizations are government agencies, universities and colleges, school divisions, crown corporations, regional health authorities and municipalities.  Smaller municipalities and public sector bodies will have until 2017 to complete accessibility plans.

The first regulation under AMA has now been passed.  The Accessibility Standard for Customer Service became law November 1, 2015.  Those preparing Accessibility Plans will need to consider this standard in its policies and practices.  For more information about the AMA, please see the attached introductory brochures, or visit Accessibility Manitoba.
This training is specifically designed for individuals who will be developing your organization’s Accessibility Plan.  We encourage you or members of your staff to register (registration form attached) for this valuable workshop.  
Please contact the DIO Office Manager by e-mail at Tracy.MacMillan@gov.mb.ca or by phone at (204) 945-7613 for more information.  Thank you.
Yours sincerely,
Yutta Fricke
Yutta Fricke
Executive Director
Attachment

